TWO RIVERS WIND LLC 850 NEW BURTON ROAD, SUITE 201 DOVER, DELAWARE 19904

December 20, 2022

Subject: Two Rivers Wind Energy Project, Carbon County, Wyoming

Two Rivers Wind LLC, is initiating local permit applications required to construct and operate Two Rivers wind project ("Two Rivers" or the "Project") on a private ranch and BLM lands in Carbon County, Wyoming.

The Project will include up to 60 turbines, with a total nameplate capacity of 280 megawatts (MW) sited on 15,657 acres. The final number of turbines and the generation capacity of each has not yet been finalized for the project. The Project will be situated on the Two Rivers Ranch in Carbon County north of Highway 30 and the Town of Medicine Bow.

Two Rivers anticipate construction to begin on the Project in 2023, with commercial operations expected in early 2025. A preliminary site plan for the project is enclosed. Final project design is still underway, and locations of proposed facilities are subject to be modified. Additional project information is available at: www.bluearthrenewables.com/tworivers/.

In-person meetings were held with counties, towns, and state agencies in 2018, 2019, 2021 and 2022 to introduce the Project and establish permitting expectations and timelines.

The Wyoming Department of Environmental Quality Industrial Siting Division issued a permit for the Project on November 19, 2019. Carbon County also determined that a Conditional Use Permit is required to construct and operate a commercial Wind Energy Conversion System (WECS) per their current Zoning Resolutions. Two Rivers is preparing a Conditional Use Permit Application for submission to Carbon County in early 2023.

Invitation to Participate

We invite the public to provide input by email (projects@bluearth.ca), phone (1-844-214-2578), or by mailing your comments to us at: Two Rivers Wind Project, 850 Burton Road, Suite 201, Dover, DEL 819904. Please be sure to include your name and contact information so that we may follow-up with you directly. If you would like to discuss the Project further, we are available to meet in person or via phone upon request.

We look forward to working with you on this Project and welcome your input.

Sincerely,

Glenn Isaac

Director, Regulatory and Environment

Enclosure:1) Preliminary Site Plans

Glenn Asaac

Ricky Davis

Director, Development

Rhe Os



